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AGENDA MEMO 

5/16/2017 Agenda 
 
 

 

TO:  Honorable Mayor and City Council  

 

FROM:  Jacob Speer, Director of Public Works 
  

SUBJECT: Consider an ordinance revising the Residential Parking District near the 
HPHS by removing portions of the 4100 block of Lovers Lane 

 

 

BACKGROUND:  
 
City staff received a request from the Highland Park School District to remove the 4100 
block of Lovers Lane from the Residential Parking District near the HP High School to 
allow for student parking.  At the direction of Council given on March 7, petitions were 
distributed to the property owners soliciting their feedback on the request.  Staff received 
responses from 10 property owners.  Staff received seven (7) responses in favor of the 
request from HPISD for their properties and three (3) responses opposed to the request 
from owners of the property at 4125 Lovers Lane.  No response was received from 4149 
Lovers Lane.  The revisions to the parking district leave in place the Resident Only 
Parking designation in front of 4149 and 4125 Lovers Lane.  The attached map 
illustrates the portions of the curb line this ordinance will remove from the Residential 
Parking District and which will become available for student parking. 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
Staff recommends approval of the ordinance to remove portions of the 4100 block of 
Lovers Lane from the Residential Parking District. 


